# Muhlenberg Township Athletic Assoc.

# **General Membership Meeting Minutes - - March 26, 2012**

#### Members in attendance

Jeff Bieber(\*), Kelli Miller (\*), Wendy Button(\*), Chris Rear(\*), Kevin Button(\*), Frank Pilat(\*), Brad Coley(\*), Cori Olmeda, Mike Eberhart, JennEberhart, Jen Wilson (\*)denotes board member

Meeting called to order by Frank at 7:03pm

Approval of February Minutes: First by Jeff, Second by Chris. All approved

Treasurer Report: Kelli reported \$36,056.05 in account

## Baseball Report given by commissioner Kelli Miller

- Practices started tonight.
- Found catchers' equipment for \$75 per set rather than \$130 originally proposed
- We are in need of pants. There are 9 teams and hardly any pants to fit the kids. The coaches handed out what they could and will email Kelli with the sizes they still need.
- Kelli will check with Play It Again Sports for broken in catchers' milts

## Girls Basketball Report given by commissioners Cori Olmeda& Jen Wilson

Nothing is happening right now. The season wrapped up. One division ended up with a 4<sup>th</sup> place trophy in a tourney.

## Boys Basketball Report given by commissioner Mike Eberhart

Season is over and all went well

## Fall Baseball Report given by commissioner Jeff Bieber

• Jeff will be getting in touch with Mark, Phil, etc. to talk to them about setting things up the same way this year as was done last year since it seemed to go well

#### Field Hockey Report given by commissioner Wendy Button

Nothing to report at this time

### Wrestling Report: No commissioner present at meeting

## Softball Report given by commissionerKevin Button

- All coach's calendars were turned in at the last league meeting.
- Schedules will be given to us by April 12
- The season will run April 23rd through June 9th
- The last week of the season will be "Championship Week" for 10UA and 12UA. After the regular season play is over, the
  teams will be ranked and sent to playoffs. More details will be coming. This is something new the league is trying and will see
  if it works before deciding if it will be a yearly thing.

- All practices have begun.
- Pitching machines are put together. One at Reading Crest which was donated by Mark Rozzi and one at the MTAA field which we purchased. They are being used by softball 10U and 12U ONLY. Still working on a cage.
- Need to look into getting a portable toilet at Reading Crest
- Uniforms are set to be delivered the first week of April.
- Will be scheduling pictures between April 11<sup>th</sup>& April 22<sup>nd</sup>.
- Thank you to the board for their approval and willingness to host a charity softball game to benefit the daughter of Gabriella
  Hess however, the family is feeling overwhelmed by all the events taking place since her death and, while they are extremely
  touched & grateful for our willingness to do this, they ask that we hold off until the fall. We will revisit doing something before
  fall baseball starts.
- To date, no one has expressed interest in taking on the softball commissioner position for next year. Kevin will put out another email about it. Even though the season is over June 9<sup>th</sup>, there are still mandatory BCGSL meetings that take place in late 2012 and early 2013 that will need to be attended by the commissioner prior to the start of the 2013 season.

## Football Report given by Chris Rear

Nothing to report at this time

#### **Batting Cage**

Kelli reported that repairs have been started and should be done by spring clean up

#### Break In

- The shed door lock was broken off, the concession door was damaged, the paneling on the freezer room was damaged as well as the vent and door to that room.
- Repairs are estimated over \$3600. We have a \$200 deductible.
- We will be taking precautions for increased security like a new dusk to dawn light

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 was put forth by Wendy, second by Jeff & all approved.

Minutes submitted by Wendy Button, Recording Secretary